
 
 
 
 
 
 
      EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

SEPTEMBER 2020 

FROM THE PRES-  
  Well, I ventured outside this 
morning to let my dog do her 
business, I knew it was over. 

Summer that is, the chill in the 
air permeated my body as I sat on 
our porch steps. Now I know it 
does not end officially until the 
22nd but the temperature does not 
lie. Did we get everything in this 
year, #@$$ no, but we still have 
some time to enjoy each other and 
our Camaros. Several members have 
put together short trips locally 
and even some road trips to other 
places where they can gather in 

larger than 10 people inside a 
building. So, if you are not 
reading your emails you better 
start, or you will miss out on 
what is left of our “Camaro 
Summer”! 
  This year (needless to say) has 
been somewhat of a letdown for 
many of us, However, we did not 
let that stop us from keeping our 
promises to our charity. Believe 
me I am darn proud of the work we 

did for them and I know they are 
appreciative as well. We will give 
them the big check on Wednesday 
the 9th at Lou LaRiche Chevrolet. 
Fox 2 News is scheduled to be 
there, social distanced of course, 
but I am extremely disappointed 
that the whole club cannot attend. 
But if things work out, we are 

planning a drive by, so please 
stay tuned. (SEE PAGE 9!!) 
  Planning for monthly meetings 
has become challenging to say the 
least. Several members have 
stepped forward and offered their 

homes for outside meetings and we 
are grateful for that. Problem 
gets a bit more difficult as we 
progress through fall and the 
weather gets a bit chilly for 
outdoor events. No one wants to 
sit through a meeting listening to 
me, much less when you’re freezing 
your keister off. If the Governor 
does not lift the restrictions, we 
may be back to the computer or 
take a month or two off. October 

is in peril because our regular 
“Cider Mill Run” is not doing any 
club or large groups. And 
traditionally we take November and 
December off because of the 
proximity to the Christmas Party 
in Kathy’s Barn. Well, that is not 
happening this year so we might 
have to get creative somehow. We 
will need to meet in January for 
elections and general business and 
we are working hard to make that 

happen inside somewhere. If you 
have thoughts on any possibilities 
please contact me so we can 
explore any and all ideas. 
Take care be Safe, 
Snook OUT 
 
 
 

  

 
 



THE CORNER CAMARO 

This months’ Corner Camaro is EMCC 

member and HUGGER Editor, Barry 
Hensel’s “StreetMaster”. This is a 
1976 Camaro Type LT, bought new in 
Feb 1976, but took delivery in May 
so it would not be driven in 
winter weather. It was bought to 
be what it is, a hobby car to 
cruise and show. It is as high 
performance as you could get in 
’76 – 350 4 bbl, stick and posi 
rear end. Barry likes the drag 
racing look and added skinny tires 

front, larger rear and wheelie 
bars. The Lime Green Metallic is 
still mostly factory paint. Barry 
is hoping to get it into Autorama 
again. If you want your Camaro 
considered for the “Corner Camaro” 
it must be in the club directory! 
 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
Our August meeting was a GREAT 
one! BIG THANKS to Chris and Sally 

West for hosting the meeting at 
their new house/garage!! It was a 
great meeting – we had 34 members 
attending! We also had 17 Camaros 
on site, including the 4 that 
Chris and Sally own – nice!! The 
weather was perfect and the 
meeting was outdoors for all to 
enjoy. Pizza, salad and ice cream 
was served – THANKS! The meeting 
was fairly normal... reports on 
CSF, activities and some misc. 

items. The big moment was when 
Paul discussed our final number 
for the CSF charity donation - 
$15,000!!!! WOW!! A HUGE THANK-YOU 
to sponsor Lou LaRiche Chevrolet!! 
They donated enough to hit that 
great amount!! Thanks to all that 
attended! We hope to see you at 
the NEXT EMCC meeting!  
 

EMCC BEST WISHES!!! 
EMCC member Raleigh Ormerod 
suffered a stroke in mid-August. 
Thankfully, it was not a very 
serious stroke and Raleigh is 
recovering very nicely! All of 
EMCC extends our very Best Wishes 
to Raleigh and Carol for a full 
recovery and a return to EMCC 
activities!  

EMCC SEPT MEETING 

Our next regular meeting will be 

on SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 2020.  
Our location is the home and 
grounds of ROGER and SUE NORTH. 
They live at 3550 Westphal Rd 
Howell and this will be an outside 
meeting. For those that want to, 
we’ll have a Camaro-van to get 
there, meeting at Tractor Supply 
Co., 57184 Lyon Center Dr West, 
New Hudson, MI 4816 Meeting there 
at 3pm, leaving at 3:15pm. Please 
remember to bring your masks, 

chairs and snack tables and be 
ready to have fun... see you 
there! The official EMCC meeting 
will start about 4pm. We hope to 
see YOU there!  
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  Karen Lewis  
 Doug Warren  John Glister  
 John VanOrsdal Russ Sarns  
 John Hancock       Joan Turon  
 Rich Worcester     Dan Theriault 
 Vicki Angelosanto 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

 

LaRICHE/EMCC FUND  
The “Lou LaRiche Family/Eastern 
Michigan Camaro Club Community 
Fund” is always open to your 
donations. DONATING IS VOLUNTARY!! 
And it is tax deductible! We are 
set-up through the Canton 
Community Foundation. Go to their 
website to donate online. 
www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select the Lou 
LaRiche Family/Eastern Michigan 
Camaro Club Community Fund in the 
pull down menu of where you want 
your donation to go. THANKS for 
your support!!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

http://www.cantonfoundation.org/


29th annual 
CAMARO SUPERFEST 2020 

July 3-4-5, 2020 
ONLINE - VIRTUAL 

CAMARO SUPERFEST 2020 – VIRTUAL!!! 
Our event has been completed! And, 
with GREAT success!  The website 
will remain up and running for at 
least another month. 
www.camarosuperfest.com/virtual  
  ONE last thing to do – present 
our charity check!! This is 
happening on Wednesday, Sept 9th 

at Lou LaRiche Chevrolet. 
Unfortunately with current 
restrictions, only Barry and Paul 
can attend. A Camaro drive-by is 
planned – SEE the PAGE 9 of this 
HUGGER newsletter!!! 
Here was our official announcement 
we made on FB..... 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our charity for 2020 – FOLDS OF 
HONOR– Motor City! This is another 
Michigan based veterans charity! 
www.facebook.com/foldsmotorcity 
  We received an email from our 
FoH rep... they are giving us this 
flag....   WOW!! THANKS!!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
While it is sad that our event for 
2020 had to be cancelled, the CSF 
– VIRTUAL was the next best thing! 

30th annual 
CAMARO SUPERFEST 2021 

July 1-2-3-4, 2021 
Riverside Park, Ypsilanti,Michigan, USA 

CAMARO SUPERFEST 2021 planning is 
now under way! The dates shown 
above reflect the desire to do a 4 
day event, like we did for our 
25th anniversary. That decision 
has not been fully made, but we’re 
promoting these dates, just in 
case.  
  A new CSF Planning Team has been 

formed – Thanks to Tony, Chris, 
Don and Jason plus Chairman Barry. 
These guys will be doing the heavy 
planning for our big event. The 
EMCC BoD has over-sight and 
decision approvals, so it will be 
a great group effort.  
  VERY shortly, a survey of some 
past participants and our EMCC 
membership will take place. We 
have many ideas and suggestions on 
what to fill the off-site day(s) 

with. We’re already in contact 
with the hotel and Ypsilanti for 
reservations.  
CSF-2021– our BIG 30th anniversary 
event is only 10 months away!! 
 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We had two new members this past 
month and a renewal! Please 
welcome– Pat Szuba and Tarita and 
Johnny Nelms. EMCC membership for 

2020 is now at 91 members! GREAT!! 
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
 

WMCC – BERGER SHOW 

The annual WMCC-BERGER Chevrolet 
show in late August has been 
cancelled for 2020. They are doing 
a virtual show instead. Go to  
https://www.bergerchevy.com/Virtua
l-All-GM-
Show?utm_source=robly&utm_medium=e
mail     to see the show! Several 
EMCC cars were entered.   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.camarosuperfest.com/virtual


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
EMCC Official events..... 

SEPT 20 – EMCC general meeting  at Roger 
& Sue North house, Howell   4pm 
 

SEPT 11- Bloomington Gold Corvette & 
Camaro Lucas Oil Stadium 
 

SEPT 24-27- Muscle Car Adventure 
Trip to Chula Vista, WI 
 

Sept 27- Camaros at the Corners Show 
Gilmore Museum  Hickory Corners, MI 
 

OTHER EVENTS- 
Sept 5- VFW/Aux Fraser Post 6691  

  Car Show  
Sept 6- Metrocruisers Race Car  
  Show & Swap (Warren)  
Sept 6- The Fall Colors Classic @  
  Canterbury Village  
Sept 12- Cruzin’ Flat Rock CarShow 
Sept 18- Munising Car Cruise 
Sept 19- Golling Super Cruise/USMA 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sept 20- Classic Car Cruise  
  New Baltimore  
Sept 20- Center Line Lions Show @  
  ABC Warehouse in Warren  
Sept 20- Zal Gaz Grotto Car & Bike  

  Show (Ann Arbor)  
Sept 26- "Photo Bomber Day"  
  Willow Run Airport  
Sept 26- Cruise for a Cure  
  Bingham Farms 
Sept 27- Vietnam Veterans show  
  Bruce Post VFW  St. Clair Shores  
Oct 4- USMA/KofC Clawson Car Show  
 
  FUTURE EMCC EVENTS- 
Oct 16-18 – Tour deMichigan  
Oct ?? – EMCC Meeting - TBD 

 

WEEKLY CRUISE NIGHTS  
There are several weekly cruise 
nights that many EMCC members like 
to attend. Please watch your 
emails for details!!  
 
 

Johnny Nelms 



Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski734-718-2940 
   snookmack@gmail.com 
V Pres.- John Wrobel  734-748-8724 
   sunrisetwo@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-420-6413  mark@majormicro.com 
Secretary – Sharon Harpootlian 
  248-880-5825 
          sharonharpo@hotmail.com 
     OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Sgt@Arms– Rick Neibert 734-716-

6121    neibertrichard@att.net 

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Don Jorgensen   734-452-   
   9199    nbpbenefits@gmail.com 
Newslet’r-  Barry Hensel  
734-649-3056  Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Website- EMCC- Mark Harpootlian 
  248-420-6413 mark@majormicro.com 
Social Media – volunteer needed! 
Camaro Superfest – Barry Hensel 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson 734-
502-8802 kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
Parking Director – Tony Rigato 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members and 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are on the THIRD MONDAY of each 
month and are held at various 
locations. Meeting locations are 
in our monthly newsletter and 
website. Meetings start at 7:30pm. 
The EMCC sponsor is Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet, Plymouth, MI. 
Dues are only $20 per year! Those 
joining after Oct 1, will be good 
through the following year.  
Membership renewals are also $20 
per year. Membership and dues are 
renewed every January.  

Club web site-   www.emcamaro.org  
Club Address-  
43642 Lotus DR   Canton, MI  48188 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE Vice-Pres..… 

   Well, for me, anyway, it's 

difficult to see the days getting 
shorter and August doing all it 
can to get out of the way for 
September.  But, that just means I 
have to get SSSEEYA out of the 
garage more often and enjoy the 
cooler days coming.  Let's just 
hope that with as warm as this 
summer was that winter doesn't 
decide to out do the heat with its 
version of cold and snow.  
Hmmm...we'll see. 

   I'm already looking forward to 
next year when things should be 
dramatically improved.  When we 
can plan a real Superfest, 
although, the virtual version was 
unexpectedly very successful and 
well received.  Thanks to all of 
our members that contributed to 
this success as well as our 
wonderful sponsors and, of course, 
our outstanding fans and 
supporters across this great 

country.  
Should be SSSEEYA'ing you soon. 
  PUN OF THE MONTH: What do you 
call a fake noodle?  An impasta. 
  THE LAST WORD: Two hydrogen 
atoms meet. One says, "I've lost 
my electron."  The other says, 
"Are you sure?"  The first 
replies, "Yes, I'm positive." 
John 
SSSEEYA 
 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all our 
SEPTEMBER EMCC Birthdays! See the 
calendar for those names and 
dates! Hope all your birthdays are 
great! If we have missed your 
birthday, we’re sorry! Please 
email your birthday to Sharon! 
 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 
www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.
asp     If you have questions or 
problems with the database, email 
Mark. This isn’t mandatory, just 
for fun! Please email a picture!    
mark@majormicro.com  
  

mailto:kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com
http://www.emcamaro.org/
http://www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.asp
http://www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.asp
mailto:mark@majormicro.com


EMCC EVENT NEWS 

As you can see on the calendar of 

events, we still have lots to do!! 
Here is a rundown on those events- 
SEPT 11- BLOOMINGTON GOLD CORVETTE 
& CAMARO   Lucas Oil Stadium, Indy 
A group of approx. 10 EMCC members 
and cars are planning on attending 
this postponed event. It is 
primarily a Corvette event, but 
Camaros are also being invited for 
the 2nd year in a row. Special 
parking is part of the event.  
Bloomington Gold will be open 

Friday from 8:00am-6:00pm and 
Saturday 8:00am-5:00pm. YOU CAN 
STILL GO.... contact DON for info! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SEPT 24-27- MUSCLE CAR ADVENTURE 
TRIP to Chula Vista, WI  This is a 
huge cruise... in your Camaro! 
Cruising the hills of Wisconsin 

after a boat ride across Lake 
Michigan with your Camaro! YOU CAN 
STILL GO.... contact DON for info! 
 
SEPT 27- CAMAROS AT THE CORNERS 
SHOW  Gilmore Museum  Hickory 
Corners, MI  This is about the 
only Camaro event for 2020. Since 
this is a first time event, we’re 
not sure what to expect other than 
a great setting, lots of nice 
Camaros and a good day trip! This 

is NOT exclusively Camaros and 
other cars will be present, but 
Camaros are the featured car for 
the day! Travel time is approx. 
2.25 hours. $20 Car Registration 
Fee to Be Judged OR $16 Spectating 
Fee with no car. If you are 
interested in attending this event 
– contact BARRY asap!!  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

EMCC WEARABLES 

If you want a shirt, please 

contact BARRY!!  Again, depending 
on the size of the order, prices 
will vary (lower), but here are 
the base prices.... 
polo shirts... cotton (K500) or 
moisture wicking (K540)....   
men's or ladies... $27 small-3XL 
T-shirts.... cotton (5000)....   
men's or ladies... $18 small-3XL 
 t-shirts.... moisture wicking 
(42000).... men's or ladies ...   
$22.00    small-3XL 

 sweat shirt....  no hoodie, std 
collar (12000).... $29 small-3XL 
 hats......  (C112)  $20.00 
You can also have your name put on 
the right side and a second line 
if you wish too... maybe your car 
description? Your name is $5, the 
extra line is $3.50. (ex.- Barry 
1976 Camaro Type LT)  
 

CAMARO FUNNIES! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



EMCC TOUR deMICHIGAN 

The Tour for 2020 will take place 

on Friday-Sunday, October 16-18.  
There is still time to go!! Dry 
run is Labor Day weekend and the 
official notice for reservations 
will be sent out next week!  
You must contact TONY if you want 
to attend this weekend event!   
anthonyrigato@yahoo.com  
248-303-2600 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 
EMCC members and friends. Email 
items to Barry.   
  FOR SALE - 1983 Z28 Camaro, 350 
Cu.In. Reman Jasper Engine, New 
Clutch Assy. Newer brakes, 
exhaust, & front end work. Newer 
stereo, very nice interior, 
detailed engine, & 5 speed 
transmission. Just turn the key & 

go!!!! No Emails, No Texts, Pickup 
Only. No Call, No Cash, No Car! 
$8500 (Marysville, Mi.) 
contact Dennis at 586-222-7254 
d4f546d9b6503a3ab3437954c26a6a22@s
ale.craigslist.org  
   FOR SALE - 1997 Base Camaro 
— 3.8 v-6 — Auto Trans — Black 
exterior with gray interior — has 
been stored last 5 years — Needs 
fuel pump — 197k original miles 
— original owner   $2500 OBO 

Call:  Larry   248-379-8651 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

EMCC EMAILS  
Our club relies heavily on email 

to support our club and inform the 
members of up-coming events and 
activities. We hope you are 
checking your email often, as many 
events/activities pop-up quickly. 
What we would like to see is when 
sending an email or reply, please 
start the subject line with EMCC. 
This will alert all members that 
the email is an official club 
email! Thanks!! 
 

DEEPEST SYMPATHIES   
EMCC has been informed that Bubbe 
Locke has suddenly passed. Bubbe 
is the artist from Florida that 
did several EMCC CarToons. He also 
donated his talents for our CSF 
charity auctions. Barry was the 
first to get his Camaro done, 
followed by Don, Ernie, Mark and a 
few others. Deepest sympathies to 
his family and friends.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:anthonyrigato@yahoo.com
mailto:d4f546d9b6503a3ab3437954c26a6a22@sale.craigslist.org
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CRUIS’News IS BACK!!   
YES!!! Cruis’News is back, but in 

a different format.... email! If 
you were a subscriber, you should 
have received an email listing of 
car events, something that CN was 
famous for and what started the 
magazine. If you want to be on 
their email list, please contact 
Dana at Cruis'news Inc. P.O.Box 
1287, Sterling Heights, MI 48311-
1287      info@cruisnews.com 
From their first email edition, 
here is an updated list of car 

shows that have CONFIRMED 
CANCELLATIONS 
• Frankenmuth Auto Fest-Sept 11-13 
• NSRA Hot Rod Nats North 
(Kalamazoo) -Sept. 11-13  
• USMA/Car Cruise & Festival 
(River Rouge) -Sept 13 

• Eyes On Design (Grosse Point 
Shores)- Sept 13 
• USMA/Pomeroy Living (Lake Orion) 

)-Sept 17 
• Eastpointe Gratiot Cruise - Sept 
17-19 
• Ididit Open house Car Show 
(Tecumseh) - Sept 19 
• Didy Fest (Garden City)- Sept 19 
• Milford on Main Street Car show 
on Sept 20 
• Bearing Burners Car Show & Swap 
(Utica) - Sept. 20 
• Great Pumpkin Car Show (Howell) 
- Oct.10 

• SEMA Aftermarket Show (Las 
Vegas)- Nov. 3-6 
P.S. REMEMBER It is very important 
to contact Car Shows and Cruise 
Nights to verify dates and times 
prior to traveling to events. 
 

 
 

EMCC COVID-19 POLICY 
The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club in its activities strongly urges its members and participants in any 
official club event to abide by Executive Order 2020-59 concerning wearing of masks and social 
distancing. Simply stated, you must wear a mask in an enclosed public place and outside if you can’t 
maintain a distance of 6 feet from others. While we are not the mask police and certainly don’t want to 
offend anyone, the Board would not want us to be the cause of anyone getting the virus. This policy 
will apply to all “official club business and activities”. Meetings and club shows, right now, are the only 
official gatherings we have. We do participate in member arranged gatherings outside the club. 
Anyplace we meet indoors would require the use of face protection so keep that in mind when 
attending. All public outdoor places would require social distancing or short of that, wearing a mask. 
Please respect that we have a number of members that are in the “highly susceptible” group for 
infection and this helps protect all of us

 
 
 

 
 



EMCC CAMARO DRIVE-BY CHARITY PRESENTATION   
The TV coverage will be a taped shot. Our planned drive-by will work 

nicely, as the cameraperson can get over to the road and tape all of the 

cars driving by!! With time being short and everyone needs to plan their 

week, here is what we ask.....  LET’S DO THIS!!! 

  Even if we can’t get the club cars on camera... it will show support for 

our charity and our great sponsor!! If you are available on Wednesday from 

10:30am – noon, please gather in the parking lot in Hines Park, just east 

of Haggerty Rd. We will call you just after the presentation and you can 

come up Haggerty past Lou LaRiche Chevrolet, stay in the right lane, turn 

right on Plymouth Rd and proceed east. After you pass the dealership.... 

you are free to go home.  OR... if some of you want to hang-out... we 

could go back to Hines Park and have a picnic lunch. Bring your own food 

and drink. We hope you can make time in your day and help with the drive-

by support!! See you Wednesday!!  

 
 
 
 



 



 

7980 Grissom Parkway, Titusville, FL 32780 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Gardner-Westcott, International Paint 
Stripping, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, 
CamaroZ28.com, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, CamaroNews.com, Cruis'News Magazine,  
Ecklers All-Gen Camaro Parts,  BAK Technologies, Inc., Cruisin Classics Agency, Hagerty Insurance, 
Novigo Products, SLP – Street Legal Performance, Barnett Roofing, Plymouth NAPA store, Corrigan Oil Co., 
Kidd Co., Vanguard Motor Sales 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  
 


